
Minutes of the Meeting of ALLOSTOCK PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 24th July 2019 at 

7.30pm in the Village Hall. 

Present: In the Chair. Cllr Mrs J. Wilson. 

 Cllrs. F. Still, Mrs A Owens, Mrs P. Adlington, A.Healey  and   J. Roberts.   

 Clerk, Mrs Hazel West.  

Prior to the meeting two local residents came to explain to the Parish Council their Planning 

concerns. They have concerns regarding planning applications which have now been withdrawn. 

They think that they will be re-submitted. They also have a problem with lack of broadband, the 

supply of which they feel is being prevented by their neighbours.   

1. Apologies   were received from Cllrs. P.Moseley and Mrs J.Gibbison 

2. Declarations   of interest, 

Nil. 

3. Minutes of the last meeting-accepted.  Proposed   Cllr. Mrs. P.Adlington  Seconded Cllr .F.Still 

4.  Matters arising 

 

• Defibrillator. Still waiting for cabinet, then installation can be arranged. CRJ Services who are 

paying for defib will help with publicity for PC , Knutsford First Responders as well as 

themselves when it is installed. 

• Still need to purchase Dog waste bin. 

• Need to get pictures of loft insulation for Storengy, ask John Oliver. 

• No further news re.Road safety at Three Greyhounds Junction or Speed reduction on Booth 

Bed Lane. 

 

5.  Parish Field 

 Grasscrete, David Harper from Social Committee is trying to get price from Ashbrooks. 

Mowing ok 

Dog Show raised £317 for Christie Hospital. 

Garden tables have been reclaimed by Holmes Chapel Timber who lent them last year. 

 

6.Village Hall. 

Kitchen Inspection is in-hand. 

Need electrician to install defib cabinet. Clerk to ask Hopley’s. 

7.Finance and Payments. 

Chqs issued: Salary £583. Telephone and Broadband £72.Bartletts Tree surgeons £480 Information 

Commissioners Office £40. CPRE  £36. 

Audit Exemption Certificate has been submitted and all relevant information on Web-site. 

 

 

 

 

 



8.Planning. 

App No 19/ 02456/FUL  

Deanfield, 

Harrison Drive, Goostrey.CW4 8NP 

Single storey front and rear extension 

 

Was considered tonight. 

Allostock Parish Council makes the following comments 

Allostock Parish Council has no objection to this application providing the neighbours do not object. 

 

9.Correspondence. 

Thank you letter from Lower Peover PCC re money for graveyard maintenance. 

Letter from Cranage Beer festival asking for donation-Decline. 

Email re Dog Control . 

No PCSO REPORT. 

 

10.Comments/inquiries/reports. 

Inovyn - Cllrs F.Still and Mrs J Wilson went to meeting. They have started drilling again near Hulme 

Hall. For reasons of safety they have temporarily closed Footpath 16 for 6 months. Now extended 

until 10th December 2019.  

Inovyn has a non-disclosure agreement with HS2 so unwilling to give any information. 

 The Lostock Green Crematorium not open. 

Cllr Roberts asks that Parish Councillors are more visible. Clerk to make list for Noticeboard and web-

site including  phone numbers. 

Gooseberry Show.3rd August at Crown Inn Lower Peover 

12. Date of next meeting Wednesday 25th   September 2019 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 

 

 

Signed......................................................................................25th   September 2019 

  


